
11th August 2016 : Term 3 Week 4 

OHS students Liam Maidment, Zac Giger and 
Nathan Kennedy, all from Year 9, participated 
in the Aurecon Bridge Building Competition  

at the Art Gallery of NSW in Sydney. 
The boys had to construct a bridge using only         

a supplied kit of: 
 300 paddle pop sticks 

 1 cardboard tube  
1 tube of PVC glue  

and 1 piece of 5m long string. 

When tested, the bridge they constructed 
withheld 60.5kg! 

A fantastic effort! Well done boys! 

https://www.facebook.com/Aureconbuildingbridges/


Congratulations to our Year 12 Students who are in the process of completing and submiting  

Major Projects as part of the Year 12 Higher School Certificate Studies. I continue to be            

impressed by the depth, detail and vision of student projects in courses as wide and varied as 

Industrial Technology, Visual Arts, Textiles, Society and Culture, Drama and Extension 2          

English just to name a few. Their practical works demonstrate a deep level of learning and 

highlight individual skills and specialities. We wish all students in Year 12 well as they put 

final preparations in place over the weekend for their Trial HSC Exams commencing Monday 

next week.  

Talking of talented students, we are pleased to be able to offer an opportunity for 2017 Year 

11, (students in Year 10) this year to seek enrolment in a Macquarie University Philosophy 

course as part of their senior studies. The course will be run in a partnership with the team 

from Kinross and is aimed at extending students critical thinking skills. The course is             

recognised by BOSTES and counts for 1 Unit towards a student’s HSC. Successful students in 

the course are also likely to receive advanced pathways should they wish to enrol in a future 

course at Macquarie University. More information is available from myself or                                     

Mrs Maksymczuk. In 2015, four students from Orange High School achieved Distinctions                                     

in this high level course.   

Apologies to Tom Zeylemaker whom I overlooked in last weeks newsletter. Like the other   
recent Orange Sports Award nominees, we congratulate Tom and are proud of his                       
achievements within and beyond our school. Tom is pictured in the photograph below with  
the other nominees from Orange High recognised last week.  
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Year 7 & 8 students have been enjoying their Charles Sturt University - 

CSU Future Moves presentations over the last few weeks! 

The students from Charles Sturt University spoke about all aspects of        

university life from what you eat, what you wear to class, the different 

type of classes and of course the social life that comes with living on   

campus. 

Thanks CSU for coming in to speak to our students about all aspects of 

university life! 

Orange High School celebrated Jeans for Genes 
day last week by rocking multiple layers of denim 
to raise money for Children’s Medical Research 

https://www.facebook.com/charlessturtuni/
https://www.facebook.com/charlessturtuni/


Our OHS junior debaters being 

inspired watching the final of the 

Premier's Debating Challenge         

for Years 11 & 12 via a virtual         

excursion! 

Ex-Orange High School student Rhys Ewins visited with Year 8 students today. Rhys completed his HSC in 

2009 after which he attended the University of New England and gained a Bachelor of Language, majoring in 

Japanese and Chinese.  

During his university course Rhys spent an exchange year studying at the Hiroshima University, which is 

ranked 10th of all Japanese Universities. He has recently completed a year as a JET teacher in Japan, teaching 

English to Japanese junior high school students.  

Today he talked to Year 8 students about the enjoyment and opportunities that learning a language can offer 

young people as well as what it was like to be a student at New England Uni.  

A great big thank you to Rhys for taking time to visit his old school and speak to the current students. 






